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15 January 2024 
 
 
The Secretary 
House of Assembly Select Committee 
On reproductive, maternal, and paediatric health services in Tasmania 
Parliament House 
HOBART TAS 7000 
 
Submitted via email: rmphs@parliament.tas.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Secretary 

SUBMISSION:  
 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to share my family’s experience with the Tasmanian Health 
Service’s current ability to provide adequate paediatric care for the state’s children population. 
 
My husband Shannon and I have two children,  (5 years old) and  (almost 3). 

 has recently been diagnosed with autism spectrum disorder (ASD). We are currently 
working with a team of medical professionals to ascertain what level of autism  has 
(1, 2 or 3).  
 
Unfortunately for our family, to obtain this diagnosis has involved numerous phone calls, GP 
visits and emails since July 2023. This is because, to receive a diagnosis, either a paediatrician 
or a child psychologist must be engaged. The preferred option is a paediatrician and finally, 
after 7+ months of persistent efforts, we have secured a video consultation with this type of 
specialist on 22 January 2024. It is worth noting the paediatrician, Dr  of the Royal 
Flying Doctor Service, is based in Melbourne. The idea that, in a developed country such as 
Australia, to get adequate healthcare for a child citizen one must source interstate assistance 
is absurd. The reason is simple, there are not enough paediatricians in Tasmania. I base this 
statement, not purely off our own experience, but off the many phone calls I have had with 
paediatric clinics in Tasmania who have advised they are unable to assist  and 
numerous discussions with other frustrated and desperate parents who find themselves in an 
unhelpful and unproductive health care system. 
 
To provide evidence confirming the above statements, please see the below table for further 
information, noting that due to the high volume of follow-up Shannon and I have undertaken, 
this does not include every single phone call or discussion: 
 

Date Person/Organisation Information discussed 

Mid-July 2023  
Family Day Care Provider 
Adventure Patch 

 raised concerns with us regarding  
lack of speech, anti-social traits and behaviours 
including repetitive activities that could be a sign of 
ASD. 
 
Upon our consent,  raised a request for Lady 
Gowrie Inclusion Agency Tasmania to visit Lysithea 
at her residence (which is where Lysithea is cared 
for) to observe Lysithea. 
 

 advised that it could take some time for Lady 
Gowrie to visit Lysithea. 
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20 July 2023 Dr. , 
GP 
Cygnet Family Practice 
 

This was an initial consultation to obtain referral 
letters to available paediatrians in Southern 
Tasmania. 

Aug-Sep 2023 Every paediatric office in 
Tasmania 

We called every single paediatric practice in 
Tasmania seeking an appointment for  
These requests were declined due to lack of 
capacity from the doctors. We didn’t record details 
at the time as we thought an opportunity would 
arise soon. It did not. 
 

21 August 2023 Tasmanian Health 
Service 
 

We received a letter advising that  had 
been put on the outpatient paediatric medical clinic 
wait list.  
 

6 Sep 2023  
CHaPS Nurse 
Kingston Health Centre 

We booked in a follow up health visit to the 
childhood nurse. She flagged developmental 
delays.  
The purpose of this visit was to due to the fact we 
were advised that if we could get two 
healthcare/childcare workers to provide 
information that  was not developing 
normally, this would assist with an application to the 
NDIS. 
 

4 Oct 2023  
Lady Gowrie 

 visited  at Lisa’s Family Day Care 
residence and advised further investigation would 
be advisable.  
 

27 Oct 2023   
Early Years Coordinator 
St Aloysius  
Little Explorer’s Program 

Out of desperation due to the lack of doctors 
available to see  we started taking 

 weekly to the school’s 0-5year learning 
programs.  assisted us by providing a 
referral to St Giles who would assist with 
Baptcare’s application on our behalf to the NDIS. 
 

14 Nov 2023 St Giles I called St Giles to follow up and was advised that 
it could take 18 to 24 months for an appointment. 
Waiting lists do exist, but these are extremely long. 
 

16 Nov 2023  
Family Support 
Professional  
St Giles 

 emailed the referral off to Baptcare (Baptcare 
would send to the NDIS). This took some time to 
compile together as two independent 
health/childcare providers had to provide 
information for the application and with no 
paediatricians available to help, we had to find 
other professionals to help.  
 

16 Nov 2023 Hobart Kids Clinic I called to make further enquiries regarding 
available appointments and was advised they are 
not taking any new clients.  (Office Manager) 
advised me to call back in February 2024 to see if 
availability exists. She also advised two 
paediatricians are retiring later this year so wait 
times are likely to get worse. 
 

16 Nov 2023 Hobart Paediatric Group I called to make further enquiries regarding 
available appointments and was also advised they 
are not taking any new clients.  (Practice 
Administrator) told me that one of their 












